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Term 3 - Thursday 10th September 2020 
Dear Parents, Families and Friends, 
 

Two weeks ago, following a suggestion from one of our families, we began             
making time to come together as a school community for prayer. I thank             
those families and staff members who have supported this initiative so far,            
and in particular, I thank Father Stephen for leading us in prayer each week.  
 

Growing up, I had the blessings of a Mum who had great faith. As a young                
mother, she went through some challenging times, losing her husband and           
the father of three little girls under 5. One thing that she depended upon              
then, and still does now at 86 years of age, is her faith in God as her                 
protector. As a family, we went to Mass every Sunday and sat in the second               
row from the middle section - otherwise known as the ‘Coleman’ seat. When             
someone needed our prayers, we prayed the rosary together. Prayer was           
something that was a part of our lives.  
 

Each day at school, we spend some time in prayer together. As a school, we               
celebrate Mass together. These times are very sacred and provide us with a             
sense of strength and support from our school community and our God. It is              
comforting to know that our faith is something we can rely on during such              
times of uncertainty.  
 

I would invite all families to take 30 minutes out of their weekend to join us                
at 6pm on a Sunday night, in prayer, for the wellbeing of all in our school                
community.  

Marg 

September 

Fri 11th PUPIL FREE DAY 

Sun 13th School Prayer Time  6pm 

Fri 18th Last day Term 3 

October 

Mon 5th First Day Term 4 
Remote Learning 

Mon 12th Return to Onsite Learning 

Mon 19th School Photos 
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RE News & Prayer for the Week with Mrs Brohm 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Road Map Back to School 
What a ride we have all been on! Although still in the distance, I have faith that there is a light at the end                        
of the tunnel, as they say! According to all sources, it is expected that onsite learning will commence                  
Week 2, Term 4. This is the week commencing October 12th. This is a summary of the information that                   
we have been given by our director at the Catholic Education Office, at this point in time:  
 

REGIONAL VICTORIA- RETURN TO ON-SITE LEARNING 
(OCTOBER 12 ONWARDS) 

All students (from Prep to Year 12) return to full-time on-site schooling by Friday 16 October.  
Schools can stagger the return of different year levels as appropriate during this week.  

This decision can be made by individual schools or networks/clusters of schools. 

 
After discussing this information with staff, it was agreed that the best thing for our school and students                  
is for ​ALL STUDENTS TO RETURN TO ONSITE LEARNING ON MONDAY 12th OCTOBER. ​I will certainly                
keep you all updated with any further information as it comes to hand.  
 
Thanks 
A big thank you to Brooke Smyth for organising the Father’s Day gift packs last week. I am sure that all of                      
our Dads really enjoyed their goodie bags!  
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School Board Meeting Outcomes 
Our school board met last week and I want to thank all members for their efforts with the Google Meet                    
structure that we have had to implement for the past two meetings. It was decided that our school                  
community needs to know more about those members of the school board. We plan to interview our                 
members and share their insights with our school community.  
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Library Books and Board Games 
 

If you or your child would like to borrow books or games from the library please give 
the office a call and I can have them ready for you. Especially during the school 

holidays, it might be fun to have a few board games and stories to share.  
 
 

Just a small selection of the new books that have arrived. 
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